
 

 

Growing in the Spirit 
Pastor—Fr. David J. Greenfield 

Deacon Jim Hoegemeier 

                   

 

Mass Schedule 
Weekends 

Saturday - 4:30 PM 
Sunday - 7:30 AM 

Sunday - 10:00 AM 
 

Sunday 10:00 AM Mass will also be 
Livestreamed on Facebook and can be 

viewed later on our website. 
 

Reconciliation 
Wednesday 4:30-6:30 PM 

Church Office 
P.O. Box 269 

N8566 State Road 49 
Berlin, WI 54923 

Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 

www.allsaintsberlin.org 
 

All Saints Catholic School 
151 S Grove St.  

Berlin, WI 54923 
920-361-1781 

All Saints 

Catholic 

Church & 

School  



Sunday, August 30 beginning at 2 PM 
 

All Saints Virtual Family Fun Day 
 

Live BINGO starts at 2:00 PM 
 

You can join in the fun through our Facebook Page and this Zoom link: 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://stjosephbaraboo.zoom.us/j/94067817503 

 
Meeting ID: 940 6781 7503 

Passcode: allsaints1  

 
“Big Ticket” Raffle Drawing at 3:00 PM 

 
 This is the “Big Ticket” raffle  
that we would typically have at  

our Parish Festival.  
 

Good Luck!! 

TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  AUGUST 30, 2020 

             MASS INTENTIONS 

SAT 
8/29 

4:30 PM Michael Ford 

SUN 
8/30 

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM Ken & Gretchen Thomas 

MON 
8/31 

No Mass 
 

 

TUES 
9/1 

5:30 PM Gen Wykowski 

WED 
9/2 

8:00 AM Dolores Bella 

THURS 
9/3 

9:15 AM Lorraine Brotske 

FRI 
9/4 

8:00 AM Deceased Members of the  
Doro and Trochinski Families 

SAT 
9/5 

4:30 PM Chipp Jaroch 

SUN 
9/6                

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM Mr. & Mrs. Leo Krebsbach 

 PARISH PRESS 

WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS 
CATHOLIC CHURCH 

No matter who you are, or where you are in your faith  
journey, you are welcome at All Saints Parish.  

Would you like to join us as an active parishioner? 
Please visit our website: allsaintsberlin.org 

Find Registration under the About Us tab at the top. 
We are blessed to have you here. 

 
The Sanctuary Lamp is lit to signal the True  

Presence of Christ in the Tabernacle and is donated in 
memory of Ken & Gretchen Thomas 

 
Mass Time Change:  

 
Beginning this week, with school in session, 

Masses on Thursdays will be at the Church  
(not school) location at 9:15 am with the  

ASCS students.  If there is no school on a Thursday, 
Mass will be at 8:00 am. Thank you for your flexibility 
which allows our children to participate in Holy Mass! 

 

Featuring live musical  
entertainment by:  

 

Ukelear Reaxion  

Do not conform yourselves to this age 
but be transformed by the renewal of your mind, 
that you may discern what is the will of God, 
what is good and pleasing and perfect.  

                                                 Rom 12:2 



That Man is You (TMIY) 
Recently the core group of men met and made the  
difficult but unanimous decision  to postpone TMIY for 
2020/2021, or year five. They felt this would be in the 
best interest of everyone involved because of the  
current virus situation. They hope to start up again  
next year in the fall if the situation has improved. 

 
2020 Census Information 

The government has made the decision to shut the  
census down a month earlier than expected. People still 
have until September 30th to participate with two easy 
choices: 1. Go online at https://2020census.gov/, or  
2. Call 1-844-330-2020 (Spanish: 1-844-468-2020).   

 

EVENTS 
THIS WEEK AT  

ALL SAINTS PARISH 
August 31 - September 6, 2020 

 

Monday:         Parish Office and Church Closed  
Wednesday: Private Confessions - 4:30-6:30 PM - church 
Thursday:  Eucharistic Adoration 2:30 - 6:30 PM - church 
Saturday:  4:30 PM Mass 
Sunday:  7:30 AM & 10:00 AM Mass 

Updating Database and Directory - We are in the  
process of updating our ParishSoft database along with 
our Parish Directory. Please take a moment to update 
your contact information by filling out the Google Form, 
found here: https://forms.gle/fC3yoKbeEgPci12F8 or go 
to our website or Facebook page. This will give also 
give you the opportunity to specify what information you 
want included (or NOT included) in our updated Parish 
Directory. By default, we will include everyone’s 
address, primary phone number, and email address 
currently on file. If you cannot access the Google Form, 
please call the office, and we will be happy to do the 
updates over the phone.  

 
 
 
WRTL of Green Lake County will be holding their next 
meeting on September 10th, 2020 at the Berlin Public 
Library. The meeting will be held at 6 pm. We will  
discuss plans for Respect Life Month in October. Please 

come and join us!   
Contact Kim Holliday for more information.  

920-290-1790 

Knights of Columbus Meeting Time Change 
Attention KC members. The next meeting will be on 
Tuesday, Sept. 8. The officers will meet at 6:00 pm and 
the general meeting begins at 6:30. All 
meetings will be held in the social hall. New 
members are always welcome! For more 
information about the Knights of Columbus, 
please contact Tom Pionke, 290-0984 or  
Brian Dudek 229-1769 

 Evidence-based Guidelines are Working to 
Celebrate the Holy Mass Safely 

 

Here is some good news based on an article found on 
www.realclearscience.com, and signed by Thomas W. 
McGovern, Deacon Timothy Flanigan & Paul Cieslak, 
who are physician members of the Thomistic Institute 
Working Group on Infectious Disease Protocols for 
Sacraments & Pastoral Care. An excerpt is included 
below, but the whole article is worth reading.  
You can access the full article here:  
www.realclearscience.com/articles/2020/08/19/evidence-
based_guidelines_to_celebrate_mass_safely_are_working.html  

 
 “Catholic churches across the country have been open 
for up to four months since shelter-in-place orders were 
lifted. With approximately 17,000 parishes in America 
typically holding three or more weekend Masses - and a 
greater number of daily Masses - for the last 14 or more 
weeks - over one million public Masses have been 
celebrated following guidelines to prevent the spread of 
the virus: in sum, follow the three W’s - watch your 
distance, wear your mask, and wash your hands. The 
Good News: for Catholic churches following these 
guidelines, no outbreaks of COVID-19 have been linked 
to church attendance, even though we have examples - 
some described below - of asymptomatic, unknowingly 
infected individuals attending mass and other parish 
functions. Their attendance could have led to an 
outbreak if appropriate precautions were not followed, 
yet in each case, we found no evidence of viral 
transmission. In late July, the Thomistic Institute (TI) 
released updated guidelines for celebration of Mass 
during the COVID-19 pandemic. No evidence has 
emerged to suggest that distribution of Holy Communion 
in accordance with TI Guidelines has led to COVID 
transmission.  The few churches that have been 
reported as sources of COVID-19 outbreaks did not 
follow social distancing or require masks; they also 
promoted congregational singing.” 

Volunteers Needed 
We are looking for some volunteers who can help with occasional or regular maintenance and cleaning around the 
church complex. This would include things like: washing windows, dusting, cleaning floors, staying after a weekend 
Mass to help sanitize pews and “high-touch” surfaces, winterizing some of our outdoor things, and other “odd-jobs” 
as they pop up. As we look ahead into the fall and winter months, this would also include people who can help with 
snow removal for the sidewalks and smaller areas at church and the rectory. 
 
If you are able to help with any of the above jobs, even on an occasional basis, please call the office to let us know 
what your availability is and that we can call on you if needed. 920-361-5252.  We appreciate all our volunteers and 
everything they do to keep our buildings and grounds clean, neat, and safe. Thank you so much! 



WELCOME BACK STUDENTS AND TEACHERS! 
 

We are so glad to have you all back in the classrooms again! 
 
 
 

It’s been an exciting week at All Saints Catholic School (ASCS) as students were welcomed back in-person after five 
months of missing their smiling faces. Having them back in the classrooms and hallways was certainly a welcome 
sight and something we have been waiting for since abruptly moving to on-line learning five months ago when the 

coronavirus pandemic started! 
 

     Operations at ASCS tend to be going smoothly, although things have been a bit different, with students wearing 
masks and temperature checks being done before they enter the building each morning. The staff at ASCS has been 

dedicated to making sure we are following the recommendations and best practices for keeping everyone safe!  
Despite having to make some adjustments for reopening, the good news is that our students and staff are once again 

together for a new school year of fun and faith filled learning.  
 

      It is great to have the children back, to hear their laughter and be able to connect with them face to face without a 
computer screen in our way! We are thankful for the reopening of the school and grateful for all of our students, family 

and staff at ASCS! What a great start it has been at the school!  We also would like to thank all of our  
parishioners for their prayers and donations.  

 
 

Building Saints, Scholars, and Children of God 

SCRIP is available at the school office, 8AM - 3PM, Monday - Friday 

Stop in or call ahead with your order. 361-1781. We will also be selling SCRIP outside after weekend Masses, 

weather permitting. Remember you can always buy SCRIP online through our website: shopwithscrip.com.  

Our ScripNow code is EDB23A4F82L2  

If you have any questions, please contact our scrip coordinator at: scrip@allsaintsberlin.org 

All Saints Catholic School 

It’s Not Too Late! All Saints Catholic School enrollment is open for 2020-2021!  
ASCS will be holding in-person, classroom instruction 5 days a week this year.  

Please register your student(s) at our website: school.allsaintsberlin.org or call the school office for assistance. 

These are a few pictures of the first days of the new 
school year at ASCS! Teachers and staff welcomed 
students back to school while practicing safety  
protocols such social distancing, mask wearing, and 
temperature checking before entering the building to help keep everyone healthy.   
We pray for a successful school year for everyone! 



FAITH FORMATION 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS  

FOR THE UPCOMING SCHOOL YEAR 
 

All Saints Religious Education Class and Confirmation Class will be meeting in person this fall per Bishop  
Hying and the Diocese of Madison. We will be following the COVID guidelines put forth by Green Lake County and 
the Diocese of Madison. Classes begin on September 16th. You can register your child(ren) online using the follow-
ing link. (This year the registration form is a little simpler.)  https://form.jotform.com/202164821303140 
 

We are very excited to start another year of Faith Formation and look forward to watching your children learn and 
grow as they continue on their faith journey. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me with any questions or  
concerns! Have a blessed week!!             Michelle Wolff, DRE,  mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org 

Diocese of Madison Young Adult Retreat 
 

All Young Adults, age 20-39, are invited to the second 
annual Stay With Us Lord Young Adult Retreat. It will 
take place at Camp Gray on September 18-20, 2020. 
This will be a weekend of prayer, silence, relaxation, 

and community. The cost is $125 and includes lodging, 
food, and spiritual direction, if desired.  

 
For more information and to register for the retreat, 
please go to: https://madisondiocese.org/yaretreats.  

Registration closes on Friday, September 4.  
 

Any further questions can be sent to Mandy Jo Mlsna, 
mjmlsna29@gmail.com 

Join Sonja Corbitt, Fr. Calloway, Fr. Larry Richards,  
Fr. Patalinghug, Fr. Pacwa, Jason Evert, Fr. Spitzer,  
Ralph Martin, Sisters of the Immaculata, Christine 
Wood, Christopher West, Scott Hahn, Edward Sri,  
and a slew of other top-notch Catholic speakers for the  
Spiritual Rosary Pilgrimage. 
 

This FREE ONLINE event starts on September 8th, the 
Feast of the Birthday of the Blessed Virgin Mary and 
finishes on October 7th, the Feast of Our Lady of the 
Rosary! 
 

This 4-week series focuses on a different set of  
mysteries each week, with a daily scriptural meditation 
for each decade of the rosary. (20 meditations in all)  
Additionally there are five keynote talks. 
 
Join over 14000 pilgrims ready to celebrate the Blessed 
Virgin & the Life of Christ in community! Daily rosary  
video meditations by the speakers come to you via 
email when you sign up here!  
 
https://www.parousiamedia.com/?
via=sonja&mc_cid=06f6f04949&mc_eid=b2fee0fc0f  

https://form.jotform.com/202164821303140


News and Announcements 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

As autumn draws near, it is time to prepare for the Harvest Dinner on the go (curbside pick up or delivery)  
Sunday, October 18, 2020 from 11:00AM-1:00PM.   

  
 
We decided to change it up a bit to keep things interesting, so the Harvest Ham Dinner To Go 2020 will include:  
ham, scalloped potatoes, California blend (cauliflower, broccoli & carrots), dinner roll and marble cake all for $10.  
 
Tickets are available at the church office, Farmers & Merchants Bank, Fortifi Bank, and Ladybug Floral. Any extra 
tickets will also be available to purchase at the drive-thru dinner. To order meals for delivery, please call Julie Boeck 
at 920-290-2703. 
 
We loved the great desserts that were donated for the Chicken Dinner too, but none will be needed for this dinner as 
we are attempting to keep things simple and keep you all warm as you drive up for your meals in case the weather 
turns cold by then. If you have clean plastic grocery bags that you would like to recycle, we would be happy to accept 
them for the dinners.  
 
Awesome basket raffles will be presented again for this event.  We will try to do this in the same way we did for the 
curbside chicken dinner in June, with a combination of in-person and online baskets available to bid on. So we are 
once again asking for about 20 nice baskets to be donated. Find a friend or some family members, think of a theme, 
and have some fun! Gift cards are always a big hit in baskets, and you can purchase a great variety of cards through 
our SCRIP program, which will benefit the school and parish! Please remember, as much as we appreciate a nice bot-
tle of wine, we are not allowed to have any alcohol in our baskets.  
 
Volunteers Needed: We had a great crew for the Curbside Chicken Dinner and we’re sure we’ll have another great 
crew to help with the Harvest Dinner as well. We are in need of volunteers who can help organize/package the meals, 
run meals out to cars, direct traffic, and clean up afterwards. Attention Confirmation Students: this is a great  
opportunity to start earning service hours! Signing up is easy! 
 
Here is a link to a video tutorial explaining how the sign-up process works:  
https://www.loom.com/share/0596146622d0469a9a205c85cb730b7d 
 

And here is the link to the sign up sheet to volunteer:  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b094aaba823a1f49-harvest 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Amy Slonecker 414-416-1538 or amyslonecker@yahoo.com 
 
Thank you in advance for your continued support and God bless you all this fall!  
 
 

Harvest  
Ham Dinner  

 

(on the go!) 

11:00 AM -  
1:00 PM 

Sunday,  
October 18 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b094aaba823a1f49-harvest


Stewardship  & Sacraments 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Online Giving  
Now Available   
 

Online giving is a help to the parish finances especially 
during the summer when vacations and schedules 
change. Setting up your Pushpay Giving Account is  
rather effortless. You can find the bright red link as 
shown above on our website or app.  
Now it’s easier than ever! Just scan the 
QR code on this page and go directly to 
our PushPay giving portal. Fr. David asks 
us all to ponder signing up. E-Giving  
options include your regular weekly 
offertory, holy day offering, school support, diocesan 
assessment or any other unrestricted donation.  You 
may designate your donations to any of these funds, on 
your preferred  schedule.  If you have any questions,  
call the parish office for assistance  920-361-5252. 
 
 
ADDITIONAL FUNDS TO SUPPORT OUR PARISH       
•        Little Saints Tuition Assistance Fund 

•       All Saints Congregation Endowment Fund 

•       The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc. 

Envelopes are available in the kiosk in gathering space 
or contact the parish office. 
            

Remembering the Parish in your Will 
An important way for members of one generation to 
have a lasting impact on the parish and its institutions is 
to make a lump sum bequest, or estate percentage  
bequest, in one’s Will.  

Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given 

Sacraments 

Baptism 
At All Saints Parish, Baptisms are usually celebrated on 
Sundays after the 10 am Mass. 

All parents who wish to have a child baptized are asked 
to call the Parish Office 920-361-5252 to speak with 
Father David about scheduling the Baptism. 

Baptism for adults is part of the Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults (RCIA program) 
 

Marriages 
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance. 
Marriage Preparation courses are required.  
 
 
 
 
 
You can always buy SCRIP online through our website:  
shopwithscrip.com. Our ScripNow code is EDB23A4F82L2  

Questions?  Contact our scrip coordinator at: 
scrip@allsaintsberlin.org 

 
Use AmazonSmile to shop 
and select All Saints Catholic  
Congregation in Berlin, WI  
as your charity of choice. 

 

Parish Hall Information & Rental  
Contact the parish office 
Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 




